Minutes of Meeting of South Queensland Sabot Association Inc. held at 

Norman Hotel, 102 Ipswich Road Woolloongabba on 6th June 2001.
In the absence of Dean Balcon and Gordon Upham, Ken Madge assumed the chair and opened the meeting at 7.40 p.m.

The President Dean Balcon arrived at 7.47 p.m. and resumed as chairman. 

.

Present:
Gary Johns, Dean Balcon, Gordon Upham, Wendy Allwood,  Suzanne Ehrsam, Debbie Stoddart, Bill Thorburn, Mark Dagge, Jim Howells, Ken Madge and Alan McClintock.

Apologies:
Werner Ehrsam and Scott Stoddart

Minutes of Previous Meeting:


Moved: 
Debbie Stoddart                         Seconded: Alan McClintock

That the minutes of the May  meeting  is a true and correct record of that  meeting.     

  Approved.
Business Arising from Previous Meeting:

                        Nil

Correspondence Inwards:

1. Letter from Qld Government re Grant Payment

2. Memo from QYA re loan of boat for Sabot Camp

3. Letter from Kolara Catering Services re Sabot Camp

4. Letter from K.B.S.C. re proposed change to Sabot Constitution

5. Email from Youth Sail Noosa re assistance to Qld Sabot Championships

6. Memo from QYA re AGM

7. Application from QYA for Class Membership

Correspondence Outwards:

1. Letter to QYA re loan of boat for Sabot Camp

2. Letter to Kolara Catering Services re Sabot Camp

3. Letter to L.C. S.C. re Sabot Camp

4. Email to SNSWSA re Officebearers

5. Letter to RQYS re hire of Rubber Duck

Business arising from Correspondence:

Left till General Business.


Moved:
Gary Johns                                         Seconded:
Suzanne Ehrsam

That the inward correspondence is adopted and the outward correspondence is endorsed.     Approved.
Treasurer’s Report:

                        A copy of the Treasurers report is attached. 


Current Account
$ 6,079.44


Fixed Account
$25126.08


Total Balance
$31205.52


Accounts for Payment

$47-95         
Mt Cotton Road News       Postage Stamps and Stationery 

$5000-00         Transfer to Term Deposit from current account



Moved:
Debbie Stoddart                                      Seconded:
Ken Madge

The accounts be approved for payment.         Approved.
Registrars Report:

New family memberships – Tim and Karen Leeson

New Club Affiliation – Nil

64 Family Memberships. 95 Boats registered. 13 Clubs affiliated

Suzanne Ehrsam advised that the Leeson family had paid their membership and boat registration fees when there is only one month left for this year’s subscription and no SQSA events. She proposed “That the fees be allowed to cover membership for the 2001/2002 year.”



Moved:     Suzanne Ehrsam                                     Seconded:       Jim Howells 

                                           Approved.
 Measurers Report:

Ken Madge advised that he had spoken to Martin Sly 2001 Nationals Measurer who had confirmed the minutes of the National Measurers Meeting at Frankston were incorrect in relation to the placement of weights and that they would be amended at the next meeting in December. Ken also advised that auto-cad sabot plans are progressing and that he is awaiting a reply from Reece Jeffries on matters before he can progress them further.

General Business:

1. Sabot Camp – No response yet received from LCSC re dates. Gary Johns to follow up. Kolara Catering Services have advised that they no longer are the Club’s caterers but would be willing to cater for the camp should the new caterers not wish assist.
2. Manager Guidelines  – Managers Report by Tim McCall tabled. His recommendation as to the Managers responsibilities were accepted with the following additions :
· Separate Managers be appointed for Sabot Week and National team

· Managers to delegate duties between them

· Protest Councillors to be appointed for Sabot Week and Nationals to reduce Managers workload and provide better assistance. Coaches to takeover role when time permits.

3. SQSA Budget – Budget as tabled accepted subject to the family membership remaining unchanged at $25. Treasurer to note name change of term Deposits
4. Annual Membership Fees  – Existing fees to remain unchanged and to be confirmed at AGM. 

5. Selection Trial Dates – Proposed dates 27th/28th October and 3rd/4th  November agreed . Clubs to be written to seeking nominations to host.
6. A.G.M. – Date of Annual General Meeting is 7th August. Life members and Patrons to be invited to attend.

7. SQSA Duck Hire – Gary Johns advised that the SQSA Duck had been hired by RQYS for the Open Nationals Teams Racing Regatta for $200. Ken Madge raised issue about insurance cover and matter to be discussed with John Webster.

8. Proposed Constitution Change  - Response received from K.B.S.C. supporting proposal at 45kg weight. Proposed change to sabot constitution :

     “A Sailor under 12 years of age whose weight exceeds 45kg at the beginning of an event   may opt to sail in Senior 1 up provided he/she can demonstrate the ability to manoeuvre his/her sabot in a safe and competent manner”




Moved:       Alan McClintock 
Seconded :    Jim Howells                 



                  Passed.


      Alan McClintock to complete proposal to submit to ANSC.






9. 2001 Boat Show: Jim Howells advised that Clubs and Classes were not being invited to the Boat Show this tear. If they wanted to attend they would have to rent space. General feeling that this was disappointing and would reflect in a reduced sailing presence at the Show.

10. 2002 Nationals Accommodation:  Debbie Stoddart proposed that we should investigate accommodation for the 2002 Nationals. As  no-one is sure yet of the host club, matter is to be held under review until then.

11. AYF Conference – Wendy Allwood and Mark Dagge attended the conference. Points of interest raised :-

· To be eligible to hold a Nationals  Class Championship AYF proposes that entries from 5 States must attend. As Sabots are only presently raced in the 4 eastern states this may affect the Annual National Championships. The winner will only be allowed to be called the Class Champion.
· Presentation at the conference by Michael Rowe of Rigby Cooke Lawyers, stressed the need for National Committees to be registered under ASIC in lieu of State Laws so as to protect the Committee Members. As ANSC is only registered in Victoria (?) letter to Michael Chapman, present ASNC President, recommending that ASIC Registration be completed.
· Mark Dagge advised that the AYF preferred training dinghy was the Optima due to their overseas acceptance. Suggested that we endeavour to have Eric Skiffe or one of his coaches attend the Sabot Camp to instruct our coaches and sailors. Once dates of Camp has been confirmed request to be submitted to QYA with copy to Sue Thompson at AYF.
· New rules also require all competitors at Regattas to be members of the AYF. There are a 3 race allowance after which it is a protestable offence.
· Sabots are in Class a re advertising.
There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9.35 p.m.

Next meeting – Tuesday 3rd  July at the Norman Hotel, 102 Ipswich Road Woolloongabba at 7.30 p.m.

Confirmed……………………………………….   Date………………………………..

